
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers        9th May 2023 

 

Traffic Congestion at Hungerhill School 

 

I wrote to you on 20th June 2022 to inform you that we would be implementing some changes to the flow of 

traffic in and out of Hungerhill School. I explained that this was necessary to mitigate the increasing risk to 

our students caused by parents driving and parking inconsiderately on our school site. 

 

Unfortunately, following my letter, and several reminders and requests from the school, many parents have 

continued to park on grass verges and zig zag lines which causes a risk to students and in some cases 

prevents the school buses from having access to the bus bays. In addition we have received a complaint 

from the local parish council who have also raised concerns about inconsiderate parking. 

 

We have been working with the local authority and highways department to satisfy the necessary legal 

requirements and highways department will be changing some of the road markings on Hungerhill Lane 

which is public highway. I need to make you aware that these changes are enforceable and traffic 

enforcement officers can issue fines where they deem necessary. 

 

The bus bays and turning circle are Trust property and not public highway, and work will begin soon to erect 

a permanent fence with automated gate which will restrict access to the site. I am writing to inform you of 

this now so that you can make the necessary arrangements for the drop off and pick up of your child. You 

may wish to consider use of the school bus or encourage your child to walk or cycle to school. 

 

I understand that this may cause some inconvenience however we have been left with no option than to 

take this action in order to safeguard our students. I know that you will be supportive of this to ensure that 

every student at Hungerhill School is able to enter and exit the site safely.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Helen Redford-Hernandez 

CEO 

Brighter Futures Learning Partnership Trust 
 

Brighter Futures Learning Partnership Trust is an exempt charity regulated by the Secretary of State for Education. 

It is a company limited by guarantee registered in England and Wales (Company Number 07939747), whose registered office is at 

Hungerhill School, Hungerhill Lane, Edenthorpe, Doncaster, DN3 2JY. 
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